

March 31, 2017

Dear Affiliate:

On behalf of Fusion Media Network, LLC the following is notification regarding the Children's Television Act and closed-captioned programming for the first quarter of 2017.

Children's Television Act

The Children's Television Act of 1990 (the "Act") and the FCC's regulations pursuant thereto require that cable television systems maintain records sufficient to determine whether they are in compliance with the commercial content restrictions of the Act with respect to "children's programming."

Fusion Media Network, LLC did not air any programming deemed children's programming under the Act. Therefore, no further disclosure is currently needed.

Closed-Captioned Programming

Fusion is exempt from the FCC's closed-captioning requirements under 47 C.F.R. Section 79.1(d)(9).

We will issue our next notification at the end of the second quarter of 2017. Should you need any further information at this time, please contact your Fusion account executive.

Very truly yours,

FUSION MEDIA NETWORK, LLC

Eric N. Lieberman

Vice President & General Counsel